
 

 
 

Minutes | 22 August 2019  
23 August 2019  
  
At a Meeting of the Menheniot Parish Council held in Menheniot Old School on Thursday 22 August 2019 at 
7pm there were present: Mrs Eve Easterbrook (Vice Chair); Mr Nathan Pearce; Mr Tony Clarke; Mrs Janice 
Turner; Mr Peter Rowe. 
 
Clerk to the Council: John Hesketh 
 
There were no member of the public in attendance 
 

Minute  Agenda Items  

93/2019 Chairman’s Welcome  

94/2019 Apologies for Absence  
Cllrs: Tucker; Kendall and Ball. No apologies received from Cllrs Hooper; Cade; Sneyd. 

95/2019 Members’ Declarations  
Cllr Clarke declared a non-pecuniary interest in both planning items. 
No other declarations or dispensations declared or requested. 

96/2019 
 
 

Public Participation  
The Clerk read out two emails that had been received relating to the planning matters. 

97/2019 Planning Matters  
Ref: PA19/06161 
Proposal: Conversion of existing barn to C3, with erection of new structure to house swimming pool to 
rear of plot. 
Location: North Trevido Barn B3251 Between Lower Clicker And The B3252 At Rosemary 
Cottage Horningtops 
It was RESOLVED to support the application. Proposed Cllr Easterbrook. Seconded Cllr Pearce. Cllr 
Clarke abstained. All other councillors agreed. In making their decision, councillors considered 
recommendations from the ecological and contamination surveys and ask that planners include their 
advice in any determination. Additionally, councillors with local knowledge of the site are aware of 
ongoing issues with the water supply obtained through boreholes: they ask that planning officers 
consider the impact that filling and maintaining a swimming pool can have, together with the domestic 
requirements of up to eight additional residents. 
 
Ref PA19/05798 
Location North Treviddo Barn Horningtops Liskeard Cornwall PL14 3PS 
Proposal Construction of agricultural barn for purpose of hay and equipment storage. 
It was RESOLVED to support the application. Proposed Cllr Easterbrook. Seconded Cllr Pearce. All 
agreed. In making their decision, councillors considered the report from the HSE that did not advise 
against the proposal but did recommend consultation with the pipeline operator. Councillors with local 
knowledge have concerns that the current location as shown on the site plan may be less than 30m 
from a high pressure mains gas pipeline. 

98/2019 Meeting closed – 20.00 

 
 


